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Ireland’s Allies: America and the 1916 Easter Rising 

Edited by Miriam Nyhan Grey 

Anew collection of essays published late last year aims to be the first to give a detailed image 
of the Rising as a transnational event, focusing specifically on the Irish diaspora in the United 
States in the two decades leading up to Easter 1916. 

Twenty-five well-known academics come together in the volume, co-published by UCD and 
NYU’s Glucksman Ireland House and edited by NYU historian and GIH associate director 
Miriam Nyhan Grey, with a forward by GIH director J.J. Lee. Each tackles a different aspect 
of the American ties to the Rising, from the Irish language to the Catholic press, from Pádraig 
Pearse’s New York visit to the evolution of German-Irish relations in the U.S. during the 
period. (Disclosure: I graduated from the master’s program at NYU, where both Nyhan Grey 
and Lee teach, and some of the contributors have previously published in Irish America.) 

In addition to well-known figures in America like John Devoy, Joseph McGarrity, Jim 
Larkin, and Thomas Clarke, the understudied abound in the book. Chapters like those on 
Mary Jane O’Donovan Rossa, Jeremiah’s wife; Gertrude Kelly, founder of Cumann na mBan 
in New York; and Irish and Irish American suffragettes in particular illuminate the key role 
women played in American organizing efforts against British rule in Ireland. And the final 
chapter on the Rising’s relation to American anticolonial nationalists is particularly important 
for its research on how the Rising influenced radical black leaders in the U.S. like Marcus 
Garvey and Indian nationalists like Lajput Rai. 

The specter of Woodrow Wilson’s anglophelia and American intervention in World War I 
loom large in the book, as does the increasing vocalism of anti-British sentiment in New 
York during the time. The chapters that address the issue do a good job of contextualizing the 
debate with respect to the various ethnic allegiances formed during the time, as well as 
reminding readers unfamiliar with the debate of its high contentiousness. 

Taken as a whole, the book is an invaluable resource for anyone looking to learn more about 
Americans’ relationship to the Rising and offers a sweeping platform for scholars and 
amateur historians alike to dive into further research. 

– Adam Farley 

(University College Dublin Press / 400 pp. / €40) 
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